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The Vernon Branch of the American Association of University Women was organized on April 20, 1953. The slate of officers for the 1953-1954 year were: President, Mrs. Ray Shirley; First Vice-President, Mrs. Emory Hollar; Second Vice-President, Mrs. Robert Wright; Third Vice-Presidents, Mrs. Marvin Culbertson Jr. and Mrs. Ray Morgan; Recording Secretary, Mrs. Ross Hendrick, Treasurer, Mrs. Drew Cartwright; Publicity Chairman, Mrs. A. M. Hiatt; Historian, Mrs. J. B. Golden. Other Charter Members were: Mrs. D. W. Davidson, Mrs. J. D. Kenner, Mrs. F. L. Sloan, Mrs. Homer Streit, Mrs. W. H. Wright, Miss Sheridan Youngblood, Miss Nannie Hill, Mrs. L. S. Parsons, Mrs. William Bond, Mrs. Robert Lee Wilson, Miss Cora Carter and Miss Selma Baird.   

At the organizational meeting in April, excellent programs were planned and ideas were discussed for future projects. Some of the outstanding guest speakers for the first year were: 

Frank Ikard, United States Congressman from the 13th District

            Mrs. Erwin Ochsner, President of the AAUW Texas District                 

            Miss Mamie Raborn, Professor at Midwestern University and a member of the   

            Fellowship Committee of AAUW Texas District

During the 52 year history of the Vernon Branch of AAUW, it has always been involved in the betterment of the community. 

The following are projects that the Vernon Branch started:

Children’s Theater for school children - 1955


Valentine Games Tournament - 1955

Junior Great Books Program - 1980


Centennial Tour of Homes - 1981


Paperback Book Sale – 1982

Endowed VRJC Scholarship - 1982

 
Girl of the Month Recognition – 1989

The following are projects that the Vernon Branch has contributed during the years:


AAUW Fellowship and Building Fund

Christmas gifts for the State Hospital

Gold Stamp Project to buy TV sets for the Mental Health Center


Memorial Books for the County Library


Library-Improvement Project


Red River Valley Museum 



Girls and Boys Club of Vernon College


Star Tree Christmas Program


United Way

    
AAUW Education Fund


Vernon College Scholarship Fund


Memorial gifts to the Vernon College Scholarship Fund

Our main projects in recent years are the Girls of the Month Program and the Vernon College Scholarship. The Girls of the Month Program is to recognize a senior girl each month of  the school year. The selection of the girl is based on academics, leadership and citizenship. The girl and her mother are invited to the meeting for the month that she is chosen. At the May meeting, all nine of the girls and their mothers are special guests. For the program, each girl tells what her future plans are. This is always a very special meeting.   

The Scholarship Endowment fund was started in 1982 when the college was then known as Vernon Regional Junior College. It began with $1,200.00 to be enlarged each year through memorial donations and group projects. The money came from proceeds from the Children’s Theater, Valentines Games Tournaments and the Centennial Tour of Homes. 

The Children’s Theater was in cooperation with the Vernon High School Drama Department. A children’s play was presented several years. Some of the plays were “Tom Sawyer”, “The Wizard of Oz”, “Pink Dragon” and “Twelve Dancing Princesses.”  The Valentines Games Tournament was started by AAUW and continued for several years until it was turned over to the Women’s Forum. The Centennial Tour of Homes featured the three oldest homes in Vernon. The oldest home was built in 1883. It is located at 2130 Pease Street. The first brick home was built in1887. It is located at 2030 Deaf Smith Street and  was originally built as a boarding house. The iron fence which surrounds the house was built to keep the longhorn cattle out of the front yard as they were being driven through Vernon on the Western Trail. The other house in the tour was called “The House with the Stained Glass Windows” which was built in 1891. It is located at 2627 Texas Street. We still contribute to the Scholarship Fund with memorials and gifts. Twenty-three scholarships have been presented to students since the scholarship was founded in 1982.    

The Vernon Branch AAUW has a very interesting history. The Charter Members were a very active group of ladies and we are grateful for such an outstanding beginning that still inspires us today. Mrs. Robert Wright, one of the Charter Members, is still a member.         

